
President’s Report 2024/2025 
 
2024/2025 has been an excellent year for the Armidale City Bowling Club. It has been a year 
of change with the retirement of our previous CEO Walter Sauer in December after 
spending about 8 years with us, which lead into Graeme Heffernan taking over the role and 
Kelly Lankester stepping up into the operations manager role.  
 
This year has been the best year financially in the history for the club which is an amazing 
achievement considering that we are in the middle of a major renovation in the front bar 
and sports lounge, stage 1 should be completed by the end of August and stage 2 by the end 
of October.  
 
Thanks to all the management and staff for their work and effort to achieve these results 
and also to our members and guests for your fantastic support again this year.  
 
Congratulations to all the bowlers that have won respective competitions within the club 
and that have represented the club at Zone, State and other levels. 
 
Thanks to all the members of the board for your help and support over the last 3 years as 
President and I wish our next President all the best for the coming years. 
 
Andrew Carey  
 
 


